

Градско такмичење у енглеском језику за ученике 7. разреда основних школа

НЕЛТА – Удружење наставника енглеског језика Ниш

Израда теста траје 90 минута.

Израда теста почиње када то дежурни наставник најави.

Када почне израда теста, не можете постављати никаква питања.

Ако раније завршите, тест затворите и оставите га на клупи.

Прочитајте пажљиво упутство за свако вежбање.

Good luck!

Read the text, and then do the exercises I, II and III

In April 2007, a 16-year-old boy named Charlie McDonnell was studying for his exams. But he was bored, so he turned on his laptop and started surfing the Internet. He found a website called YouTube and watched a video of another teenager just like him, sitting in his bedroom and talking to his computer about how bored *he* was. "I could do better than that!" thought Charlie. So, using his computer and a webcam, he made his first video blog and <u>posted</u> it on YouTube under the name *Charlieissocoollike*.

A few days after Charlie posted his first video, he saw that he had 150 subscribers, so he decided to make more. He soon became quite popular, and a few months later Oprah Winfrey, the famous American <u>TV host</u>, showed one of his videos called *How to be English* on her programme. In this video, he wears a suit and tie, talks in a funny accent and shows viewers how to make a cup of tea. This made Charlie suddenly very famous in the United States too.

In January 2008 he reached 25,000 subscribers. As a way to thank his fans Charlie made a video called *Challenge Charlie*, inviting people to suggest funny or difficult things for him to do in his videos. Challenges included drinking tomato ketchup, wearing all of his clothes at once, giving himself an electric shock and painting himself purple!

Charlie also realised he could use his fame to help other people. On his 18th birthday he raised £5,000 for <u>charity</u> by shaving all his hair off on live TV. Topping that, in 2010 he raised more than four times as much when he co-presented a live show on the Internet. He stayed awake for 24 hours performing challenges from viewers. All the money went to the children's charity UNICEF.

Charlie's best friend, Alex Day, is also a musician and video blogger. They met through YouTube when they discovered that they were both fans of the British science fiction series Doctor Who. They decided to form a band together, but this is not an ordinary band: they are called Chameleon Circuit and they only sing songs about Doctor Who! They have now made two albums together and <u>performed</u> several concerts.

With more than one and a half million subscribers, Charlie is now the most popular video blogger in the UK. He has now made enough money from YouTube to buy a house in London with his friend Alex. But what is the secret of his popularity? "I just make videos that I would want to watch," he says, "and I'm not trying to sell anything." And when asked how all this fame has affected him, Charlie says, "I'm still a guy who sits in his bedroom talking to his camera, and that's it for me." His honesty and modesty are perhaps the main reasons why Charlie is so well liked.

And if you were wondering how Charlie did in his exams back in 2007... well, he passed with nine A grades and one B! He says that he wants to go to university in the future but decided to try and make a career on YouTube before that. So far, it seems to be going very well!

I Which sentences are true? Circle either T- for true, or F – for false. (____/ 5 pts) Example: Charlie made his first video when he was working. T F

- 1. In "how to be English", Charlie talks about making tea. T/F
- 2. Charlieissocool is now the most popular YouTube video blogger in the USA. T/F
- 3. Charlie doesn't have any communication with his subscribers. T/F
- 4. He shaved his hair for fun and posted it on YouTube. T/F
- 5. Charlie and Alex have now made enough money for a place of their own. T/F

_		s MEAN IN TH <u>inderlined</u> in th			
					(/ 8pts)
Example: 0. T	o turn on	_to make a piece	e of equipment st	art working / to	activate
1. To pos	t				
2. A TV 1	nost				
3. Charity	7				
4. To per	form				
	-	bout the text you	•		(/ 10pts)
2. What made	Charlie make hi	s first video?			
3. How did hi	s popularity rise	in the USA?			
4. What make	s Charlie's band	l special?			
5. What is the	main explanatio	n of Charlie's po	opularity?		
		<u>'</u>	<u> </u>		er to do that you t one is done for (/10pts)
 It'sillegal to drive a car I'm reallysatisfied with my answers Tattoos on your hands and face areappropriate He wasaware they were following him The score isimportant, Your idea is completelylogical! 			 a. until he saw their reflection in a shop window b. It doesn't make sense and it won't work. c. but I really hope that we win! d. if you want to work as a diplomat. e. so I'm not sure I will get a 5. f. if you're under 17 in the UK. 		
0.	1.	2.	3.	4.	5.

V Read the text about another YouTuber, then choose the correct answer from the table. (/ 10pts)
(0) strange, funny or interesting things happen to you a lot? Are you good
(1) telling stories? Can you imagine hundreds of thousands of people wanting to hear
about your life?
That's what life is like for YouTube star, Jessii Vee. Her videos of funny stories about
herself (2) over 150 million times and subscribers to her channel grow every day. In just a
month she can gain thousands of new subscribers, and videos that are only a few days old
typically have 150,000+ views.
Jessii's just a regular 23-year-old living in Ontario, Canada, with a talent for turning her
life into her work, six days a week. 'My days change (3) on if it's the beginning of the
week or the end,' says Jessii. For example, I (4) all of last Sunday thinking of ideas and
planning videos that I wanted to film this week. Then, on Monday, I'll wake up early to start
filming. Usually a video will take just over an hour to film, and I try to film around five, so it
takes (5) most of my day. Then, from Tuesday to Friday, I edit them.'
(6) a YouTuber isn't just about making videos. Jessii also spends a few hours a
week replying to messages from her subscribers. Sometimes she meets fans in person because,
since she passed 700,000 subscribers, people recognise her when she goes out. 'It's so funny!
(7) I went to buy coffee and there was a girl serving me who almost dropped my coffee
when she realised it was me.
Online life isn't all wonderful and at the beginning of her YouTube career Jessii
(8) feel bad when people said negative things about her. 'Some people online are so
quick (9) hate comments,' she explains. 'I realised that those people knew nothing about
the real me. I became more confident in myself and have given these hate comments little
thought (10).' Now, she understands that people who write them don't feel good about

Choose the correct answer by circling the letter in front of the word. The first one has been done for you.

themselves.

0.	a) Are	b) Do	c) Will
1.	a) at	b) in	c) when
2.	a) are watched	b) watched	c) have been watched
3.	a) depends	b) depending	c) depend
4.	a) spent	b) spend	c) spended
5.	a) off	b) on	c) up
6.	a) As	b) Being	c) Be
7.	a) The other day	b) Some day	c) Any day
8.	a) used to	b) is used to	c) was used to
9.	a) writing	b) to write	c) wrote
10.	a) already	b) yet	c) since



What kind of music should a wanted drummer play?
 When is the band supposed to play?
 Will the babysitter be required to work on weekends?
 Who can apply for the babysitter job?
 How many children will the babysitter have to look after?
 Can you book places on a Zumba course in October?

7. Do different levels of Zumba students see each other at the Sports Center? Why?

8.	How much money does the PC doctor charge when you just call about your problem?	
	Here, you have information from the notice board. What questions do you need to ask to et this information as an answer?	
1.	The Lees Hall area	.?
2.	At a local pub	?
3.	Other animals and people	?

Before submitting the test, check the following:

- Have you answered ALL the questions?
- Have you checked the spelling?
- Have you put the full stop or comma where required?

Thank you for taking part in this competition!